CADBURY AT LEWES EVENING EXCHANGE December 18, 2008

Vic Amey, President & CEO, welcomed residents to the "Evening Exchange" forum. He stated that the time of this meeting would be changed back to 4:00 in the afternoon and the next "Afternoon Exchange" would be on January 15 at 4:00 p.m.

It was reported that rail fencing for each side of the front entrance has been ordered and each side of the fencing will have a solar powered light on the top.

Vic thanked everyone who participated in the recent "Lights of Love" event stating that it was very successful both at Cadbury at Lewes and Cadbury at Cherry Hill.

The end doors at both the east and west wings will soon have combination locks on them.

The Building and Property Committee has been looking into acquiring, through a donation, a pool table which will be placed outside the auditorium.

The umbrellas for the outside tables will be purchased in the spring.

The woodshop now has a call bell and a first aide kit and fire extinguisher have been ordered.

Vic reminded residents that the Cadbury at Lewes pet policy requires residents to pick-up after their pets.

The PMI (Please Mention It) forms received since the previous "Afternoon Exchange" were reviewed:

- Trees will be planted in the center of the circles with benches circling them.
- The Cadbury Circle east and west cull de sacs will have "no outlet" signs installed.
- More signs will be installed to deter speeders on the property.
- A request has been received to allow residents to rent unused storage bins in independent living. If a resident desires to do this, he/she should contact the maintenance department for availability and cost.
- There has been a request to take the closest handicap parking space at the end of both the east and the west wings and make it into a 15 minute loading/unloading space.

Carol Holzman, Director of Residential Services, thanked the residents who have been volunteering at the receptionist desk in the Health Center. She stated that she will be ordering denim shirts for the volunteers to wear.

Carol introduced three new residents:

Mrs. Sadaka Davis in apartment 229 and Mrs. Mary Dellmyer and Mr. Dick Dellmyer in cottage 34.

Carol stated that she will be on vacation over the Holidays and will be back to work on January 5.

A request was received that a trip to BJs Wholesale Warehouse be included in the bus trips and Carol stated that this would be added to the trip roster.

Vic wished everyone a safe and happy Holiday and New Year.

Recorder Susan Smith, Administrative Assistant 12/23/08